
Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health  Leverett Town Hall 
 
Meeting Date: 05/19/2008  Meeting Started: 7:10 PM 
Board Members Present: Fair, Dauchy, Hillman  (Clerk: Glen Ayers) 
 
1.) Hillman moves to approve the minutes from 5/5/08, as amended.  Fair seconds, all vote in 
approval. 
 
2.) Received from Alan Weiss, R.S., Title-5 Inspection Report, dated 5/2/08 for 473 Long 
Plain Road (Alison Whitlock, owner).  Weiss certified that the system “Passes” the inspection 
criteria.  Also received from Alison Whitlock, check #1405, dated 5/6/08, for $150.00 for the T-5 
witness inspection fee. 
 
3.) Received from Luis Medina and Margarita DeMedina, check #2947, dated 4/16/09, for 
$150.00 for the witness fee for the Title-5 Inspection Report, dated 4/15/08 for 65 Amherst 
Road that was previously submitted. 
 
4.) Received from Steve Ball, Health Agent, Certificate of Compliance for Peter 
Heronomous, 146 Still Corner Road, signed by Ball and Installer (L&F Construction), dated 
4/10/2008.  Alan Weiss had previously submitted his final inspection report (but mistakenly 
listed the system as “7 Still Corner Road”).  The actual address is 5 Still Corner Road, but the 
property was previously known as Map 8, Lot 146.  DSCP# C2006-08-21A. 
 
5.) Received from Steve Ball, review letter dated 5/14/08 for the Village Coop, 180 
Rattlesnake Gutter Road, DSCP# R2008-05-05A.  The Board members discussed each item in 
the review and agreed that additional information needs to be submitted having to do with the 
monitoring device in the S.A.S., the air pump specifications, the air-line penetration of the septic 
tank riser, and the Operation and Maintenance particulars.  The consensus was that a full Title-5 
System Inspection is not needed, but that the tanks, D-box and S.A.S. need to be inspected by the 
engineer and a statement must be submitted that the failure (or failing) criteria specified in the 
SludgeHammer Approval Letter has been met.  The Board discussed the need for getting the 
background information on the technology that was developed during the DEP approval process, 
and would like to see what information is readily available to the applicant or the engineer.  The 
Board requested that the Coop address the items listed in Ball’s review letter.  The Board will 
await the submission of additional information from the Village Coop. 
 
6.) Received from Deanna Allen, 51 Montague Road, Well Permit Application and check 
#1060, dated 5/6/08, for $75.00.  Dauchy signed the permit with the condition that ConCom 
approval is needed before drilling occurs. 
 
7.) Received from David Fredenburgh at Quabbin Analytical Labs, a letter explaining that 
his lab can run the Coliform bacteria test on soft serve ice cream. 
 
8.) Received from the MA DPH Bureau of Communicable Disease Control, a confirmed 
report of Lyme Disease in a Leverett resident.  No further follow-up is necessary. 
 



9.) Received from Eternal Blessings Cremation Services of Guilford, VT, Cremation 
Certificate and Final Disposition Form for Nancy Kolakoski, disposed in East Leverett Cemetery 
on 4/12/08.  
 
10.) Received from Wrisley Funeral Home of Deerfield, MA, Disposition, Removal and 
Transportation Permit for Henry B. Glazier, disposed in East Leverett Cemetery on 4/24/08.  
 
 
Next Meeting: 6/2/08 7:00 PM  -regular meeting  
 
Proposed Topics:  
 
Meeting adjourned:  8:40 PM 


